Kris Mayes Attorney General 2005 N Central Ave Phoenix, AZ 85004-1545

Dear Attorney General Mayes:

We write to express our deep concern about the Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) attempt to dissolve the Solar for All program, including terminating our state's grant under that program. We urge you to use every tool at your disposal to push back against this unwarranted action that will harm families and small businesses across Arizona.

In April 2024, EPA announced that Arizona would receive \$156 million under the Solar for All program. This announcement followed a rigorous and competitive application process, during which the Arizona Governor's Office of Resiliency worked tirelessly to develop a program that would expand access to low-cost distributed energy technologies in our state. EPA ultimately awarded funds to the Arizona Governor's Office of Resiliency that promised to lower energy costs for thousands of people across Arizona. Since then, the Executive Arizona Governor's Office of Resiliency has worked closely with EPA and other state partners to ensure that this public investment has the structure, guardrails, and oversight needed to ensure efficient and effective use of taxpayer dollars.

Arizona's Solar for All program is a historic investment in energy affordability and economic development. Thanks to this program 11,000 households across Arizona would gain access to low-cost, reliable solar energy that would lower their electricity bills. The program is expected to deliver over \$164 million in bill savings for participating families— all while boosting grid resilience and promoting energy independence. Given the Trump Administration's stated commitment to lowering energy costs for all Americans, the proposed termination of Arizona's Solar for All grant is baffling.

EPA's proposed termination could not come at a worse time for hardworking families and small businesses across Arizona. Solar for All funds are exclusively designated for use in low-income, rural, and other disadvantaged communities where people are already struggling to make ends meet. These investments are required to slash household electricity costs by 20 percent, lowering electricity bills for each household that benefits from the program by \$400 each year.

Across the United States, electricity rates are rapidly rising, the average retail price of electricity paid by customers in Arizona rose by 1.7 percent from May 2024 to May 2025. Soaring energy demand from data centers and extreme heat waves are straining the grid – and people in Arizona are paying the price. Investments made through Arizona's Solar for All program are a vital tool for combating these skyrocketing energy prices.

Moreover, our state is already putting these funds to work. The Arizona Governor's Office of Resiliency has invested time, energy, and resources in developing our state's Solar for All program and ensuring that it delivers for people across Arizona. Terminating the Arizona Governor's Office of Resiliency's grant would waste federal funding that has already been spent, denying hardworking families and small businesses the benefits of those investments.

EPA's attempt to terminate Arizona's Solar for All program is misguided and unjustified. If EPA succeeds, everyday people across Arizona will be forced to foot the bill through higher electricity bills. We urge you to take swift action to protect consumers in Arizona from this shortsighted power grab – and we thank you for your leadership.

Sincerely,

Itzel Rios-Vega
Interior West Regional Director
Vote Solar
iriosvega@votesolar.org

Pam Eaton
Founder
Green West Strategies
pam.eaton@greenweststrategies.net

Autumn Johnson

Executive Director

Arizona Solar Energy Industries Association (AriSEIA)

autumn@ariseia.org

Laura Wickham
Arizona Senior Associate
SWEEP
lwickham@swenergy.org

Sandy Bahr

Director

Sierra Club - Grand Canyon Chapter

sandy.bahr@sierraclub.org

Shelly Gordon
State Director
Arizonans for Community Choice
sqordon@az4cc.org

Paloma Greenwald MA BSN RN

Health & Climate Initiatives Manager

Elders Climate Action – Arizona Chapter

paloma@eldersclimateaction.org

Dora Vasquez

Executive Director

Arizona Alliance for Retired Americans

Retirees@azaflcio.org

Vianey Olivarria
Executive Director
Chispa Arizona
volivarria@lcv.org

Alexia Melendez Martineau Senior Policy Manager Plug In America amartineau@pluginamerica.org

Nicole Horseherder Executive Director Tó Nizhóní Ání nicole@tonizhoniani.org

Adrian Keller
Arizona Program Director
Solar United Neighbors
akeller@solarunitedneighbors.org

Alondra Morales Sanchez Climate Justice Coordinator AZ AANHPI Advocates aloorgndra@azaanhpi.org

Barbara H Warren, MD, MPH
Director, Physicians for Social Responsibility,
AZ chapter
bwarre01@qmail.com

Kimber Lanning
Founder and CEO, Local First Arizona
kimber@localfirstaz.com

Will Humble
Executive Director,
Arizona Public Health Association
willhumble@azpha.org

Sean Gallagher
Senior Vice President of Policy
Solar Energy Industries Association (SEIA)
SGallagher@SEIA.org

Amanda Ormond
Director
Western Grid Group
amanda@ormondgroupllc.com

Selina Barajas Arizona Program Manager Mountain Mamas selina@mtnmamas.org

Nancy Herrera
Arizona State Program Director
Poder Latinx
nherrera@poderlatinx.org

Monica Sandschafer State Director Mi Familia en Acción monicas@mifamiliavota.org

Antonio Ramirez
Political and Policy Director
Rural Arizona Engagement
antonio@raze.org

Fabiola Bedoya
Arizona Field Organizer
Moms Clean Air Force
fbedoya@momscleanairforce.org

Tania Lopez
Leadership Development Manager
Corazon Arizona
www.corazonaz.org

Andie Wyatt
National Policy Counsel
GRID Alternatives
awvatt@gridalternatives.org

Matt Hargarten
Vice President of Government & Public Affairs
Coalition for Community Solar Access (CCSA)
matt@communitysolaraccess.org

Diali Avila
Arizona State Director
Climate Power
Diali@climatepower.us

Wilda Anagal
Legislative and Policy Project Manager
Grand Canyon Trust
wanagal@grandcanyontrust.org

JoAnna Strother
Senior Director, Advocacy
American Lung Association
JoAnna.Strother@lung.org

Alex Routhier, Ph.D.
Arizona Clean Energy Manager/Senior Policy Advisor
Western Resource Advocates
Alex.Routhier@westernresources.org

Vanessa Perez
Environmental Justice Coalition Coordinator
Activate 48
vanessa@activate48.org







































IINSTITUTE











A project of Center for Environmental Health







Rob Bonta California Attorney General 1300 I Street Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Attorney General Bonta:

We write to express our deep concern about the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) attempt to dissolve the Solar for All program, including terminating our state's grant under that program. We urge you to use every tool at your disposal to push back against this unwarranted action that will harm families and small businesses across California.

In April 2024, the EPA announced that California would receive \$250 million under the Solar for All program. This award followed a rigorous and competitive application process led by the California Energy Commission (CEC), the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC), and the California Labor and Workforce Development Agency (LWDA), who proposed a program to expand access to low-cost distributed energy technologies for low-income and disadvantaged communities. While the EPA awarded funds to the CPUC, CEC, and LWDA with the goal of reducing energy costs for thousands of Californians, progress in implementing the program has been limited. To date, the agencies continue to coordinate with EPA and other partners, but key details and deployment plans remain pending, raising concerns about the timely and effective use of this historic federal investment.

California's Solar for All program is a historic investment in energy affordability and economic development. Thanks to this program thousands of households across California would gain access to low-cost, reliable solar energy that would lower their electricity bills each year – all while boosting grid resilience and promoting energy independence. Given the Trump Administration's stated commitment to lowering energy costs for all Americans, the proposed termination of California's Solar for All grant is baffling.

EPA's proposed termination could not come at a worse time for hardworking families and small businesses across California. Solar for All funds are exclusively designated for use in low-income, rural, and other disadvantaged communities where people are already struggling to make ends meet. In addition to these communities, these funds would serve Tribal Nations within the state. These investments are required to slash household electricity costs by 20 percent, lowering electricity bills for each household that benefits from the program by \$400 each year.

Across the United States, electricity rates are rapidly rising. Since 2018, the average price of electricity sold by California's biggest electric utilities rose by <u>over 40 percent</u>. Energy demand from data centers and extreme heat waves is projected to further strain the grid – and people in California are paying the price. Investments made through California's Solar for All program are a vital tool for combatting these skyrocketing energy prices.

Moreover, while California has been awarded these funds, much of the work to implement the Solar for All program is still in the early stages. The CPUC, CEC, and LWDA have begun initial planning and coordination efforts, but significant portions of the funding have yet to be deployed to benefit communities. Terminating the grant now would risk squandering a major opportunity and could undermine the early investments of time and resources already made toward building out a program intended to lower energy costs and expand clean energy access for hardworking families and small businesses across the state.

EPA's attempt to terminate California's Solar for All program is misguided and unjustified. If EPA succeeds, everyday people across California will be forced to foot the bill through higher electricity bills. We urge you to take swift action to protect consumers in California from this shortsighted powergrab – and we thank you for your leadership.

Sincerely,

Andrea Leon-Grossmann Deputy Program Director - West Vote Solar

Cheryl Auger
President
Ban SUP (Single Use Plastic)

Derek Chernow Western Regional Director Coalition for Community Solar Access (CCSA)

Janet Cox CEO Climate Action California

Chance Cutrano
Director of Programs
Resource Renewal Institute

Neal Desai Senior Pacific Regional Director

National Parks Conservation Association

Catherine Dodd PhD RN

Health Advisor

FACTS Families Advocating for Chemical

and Toxics Safety

Stephanie Doyle

Director, State Affairs, California

Solar Energy Industries Association (SEIA)

Jack Eidt Co-Founder

SoCal 350 Climate Action

Emely Garcia Legislative Advocate

NRDC

Robert Gould, MD

President

San Francisco Bay Physicians for Social

Responsibility

Woody Hastings

Phase Out Polluting Fuels Program Director

The Climate Center

Suzanne Hume

Educational Director & Founder

cleanearth4kids.org

Susan Jordan

Executive Director

California Coastal Protection Network

Roger Lin

Senior Attorney

Center for Biological Diversity

Michael Mulligan

Legislative Analyst

NorCal Elders Climate Action

Faith Myhra

Organizing Member

Protect Playa Now

Monica Palmeira

Associate Director for Economic Equity

The Greenlining Institute

Wes Reutimann

Deputy Director

Active San Gabriel Valley

Ben Schwartz

Policy Manager

Clean Coalition

Dave Shukla

Policy Manager

Long Beach Alliance for Clean Energy

Andrea Vega

Southern California Senior Organizer

Food & Water Watch

Esperanza Vielma

Board President

EJCW

Esperanza Vielma

Co-founder

CEEE

Catherine Zingg

Policy Director

Tribal Energy Alternatives

GRID Alternatives

Mothers Out Front

Phil Weiser Attorney General Ralph L. Carr Judicial Building 1300 Broadway, 10th Floor Denver, CO 80203

Dear Attorney General Weiser:

We write to express our deep concern about the Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) purported attempt to dissolve the Solar for All program, including terminating our state's grant under that program. We urge you to use every tool at your disposal to push back against this unwarranted action that will harm families and small businesses across Colorado.

In April 2024, EPA announced that Colorado would receive \$156 million under the Solar for All program. This announcement followed a rigorous and competitive application process, during which the Colorado Energy Office (CEO) worked tirelessly to develop a program that would expand access to low-cost distributed energy technologies in our state. EPA ultimately awarded funds to CEO that promised to lower energy costs for thousands of people across Colorado. Since then, CEO has worked closely with EPA and other state partners to ensure that this public investment has the structure, guardrails, and oversight needed to ensure efficient and effective use of taxpayer dollars.

Colorado's Solar for All program is a historic investment in energy affordability and economic development. Thanks to this program, thousands of people across Colorado would gain access to low-cost, reliable solar energy that would lower their electricity bills each year – all while boosting grid resilience and promoting energy independence. Given the Trump Administration's stated commitment to lowering energy costs for all Americans, the proposed termination of Colorado's Solar for All grant is baffling.

EPA's proposed termination could not come at a worse time for hardworking families and small businesses across Colorado. Solar for All funds are used exclusively for low-income, rural, and other disadvantaged communities, where people are already struggling to make ends meet. In addition to these communities, these funds would serve Tribal Nations within the state. These investments will slash household electricity costs by up to 20 percent, lowering electricity bills for each household and benefiting those households by around \$400 each year.

Across the United States, electricity rates are rapidly rising. From May 2024 to May 2025, the average price of electricity rose by 7.31 percent in Colorado. Soaring energy demand from data centers and extreme heat waves are straining the grid – and people in Colorado are paying the price. Investments made through Colorado's Solar for All program are a vital tool for combatting these skyrocketing energy prices.

Moreover, our state is already putting these funds to work. CEO has invested time, energy, and resources in developing our state's Solar for All program and ensuring that it delivers for people across Colorado. Allowing EPA to terminate CEO's grant would waste federal funding that has already been spent, denying hardworking families and small businesses the benefits of those investments.

EPA's attempt to terminate Colorado's Solar for All program is misguided and unjustified. If EPA succeeds, small businesses already strained by the abrupt and devastating changes to HR1 and the everyday people who would have benefited from new infrastructure investments and the cheaper, local power that was coming will go without these improvements. We urge you to take swift action to protect consumers in Colorado from this shortsighted powergrab – and we thank you for your leadership.



William Tong Attorney General 165 Capitol Avenue Hartford, CT 06106

Dear Attorney General Tong:

We write to express our deep concern about the Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) attempt to dissolve the Solar for All program, including terminating our state's grant under that program. We urge you to use every tool at your disposal to push back against this unwarranted action that will harm families and small businesses across Connecticut.

In April 2024, EPA announced that Connecticut would receive \$62.45 million under the Solar for All program. This announcement followed a rigorous and competitive application process, during which Connecticut Department of Energy and Environmental Protection (DEEP) worked tirelessly to develop a program that would expand access to low-cost distributed energy technologies in our state. EPA ultimately awarded funds to DEEP that promised to lower energy costs for thousands of people across Connecticut. Since then, DEEP has worked closely with EPA and other state partners to ensure that this public investment has the structure, guardrails, and oversight needed to ensure efficient and effective use of taxpayer dollars.

Connecticut's Solar for All program is a historic investment in energy affordability and economic development. Thanks to this program, more than 12,000 households across Connecticut would gain access to low-cost, reliable solar energy that would lower their electricity bills each year – all while boosting grid resilience and promoting energy independence. Given the Trump Administration's stated commitment to lowering energy costs for all Americans, the proposed termination of Connecticut's Solar for All grant is baffling.

EPA's proposed termination could not come at a worse time for hardworking families and small businesses across Connecticut. Solar for All funds are exclusively designated for use in low-income, rural, and other disadvantaged communities where people are already struggling to make ends meet. These investments are required to slash household electricity costs by 20 percent, lowering electricity bills for each household that benefits from the program by \$400 each year.

Across the United States, electricity rates are rapidly rising. From May 2024 to May 2025, the average price of electricity rose by 18.37 percent in Connecticut. Rising energy demand, volatile natural gas costs, and extreme heat waves are straining the grid – and people in Connecticut are paying the price. Investments made through Connecticut's Solar for All program are a vital tool for combatting these skyrocketing energy prices.

Moreover, our state is already putting these funds to work. DEEP has invested time, energy, and resources in developing our state's Solar for All program and ensuring that it delivers for people across Connecticut. Terminating DEEP's grant would waste federal funding that has already been obligated, denying hardworking families and small businesses the benefits of those investments.

EPA's attempt to terminate Connecticut's Solar for All program is misguided and unjustified. If EPA succeeds, everyday people across Connecticut will be forced to foot the bill through higher electricity bills. We urge you to take swift action to protect consumers in Connecticut from this shortsighted powergrab – and we thank you for your leadership.

Sincerely,

Noah Berman - Acadia Center
PosiGen, PBC
Solar Energy Industries Association (SEIA)
System Smart LLC
Conservation Law Foundation
Vote Solar
Sierra Club Connecticut Chapter
Connecticut Roundtable on Climate and Jobs
GRID Alternatives
Coalition for Community Solar Access (CCSA)
Alliance for Climate Transition (ACT)
Neighborhood Housing Services of New Haven

James Uthmeier
Office of the Attorney General
State of Florida
PL-01 The Capitol
Tallahassee, FL 32399

Dear Attorney General Uthmeier:

We write to express our deep concern about the Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) attempt to dissolve the Solar for All program, including terminating our state's grant under that program. We urge you to use every tool at your disposal to push back against this unwarranted action that will harm families and small businesses across Florida.

In April 2024, EPA announced that Florida would receive \$156 million under the Solar for All program. This announcement followed a rigorous and competitive application process, during which the Solar and Energy Loan Fund of St. Lucie County, Inc. (SELF) worked tirelessly to develop a program that would expand access to low-cost distributed energy technologies in our state. EPA ultimately awarded funds to SELF that promised to lower energy costs for thousands of people across Florida. Since then, SELF has worked closely with EPA and other state partners to ensure that this public investment has the structure, guardrails, and oversight needed to ensure efficient and effective use of taxpayer dollars.

Florida's Solar for All program is a historic investment in energy affordability and economic development. Thanks to this program, 10,000 households across Florida would gain access to low-cost, reliable solar energy that would lower their electricity bills each year – all while boosting grid resilience and promoting energy independence. Given the Trump Administration's stated commitment to lowering energy costs for all Americans, the proposed termination of Florida's Solar for All grant is baffling.

EPA's proposed termination could not come at a worse time for hardworking families and small businesses across Florida. Solar for All funds are exclusively designated for use in low-income, rural, and other disadvantaged communities where people are already struggling to make ends meet. These investments are required to slash household electricity costs by 20 percent, lowering electricity bills for each household that benefits from the program by \$400 each year.

Across the United States, electricity rates are rapidly rising. From May 2024 to May 2025, the average price of electricity rose by 9.51 percent in Florida. Soaring energy demand from data centers and extreme heat waves are straining the grid – and people in Florida are paying the price. Investments made through Florida's Solar for All program are a vital tool for combatting these skyrocketing energy prices.

Moreover, our state is already putting these funds to work. SELF has invested time, energy, and resources in developing our state's Solar for All program and ensuring that it delivers for people across Florida. Terminating SELF's grant would waste federal funding that has already been spent, denying hardworking families and small businesses the benefits of those investments.

EPA's attempt to terminate Florida's Solar for All program is misguided and unjustified. If EPA succeeds, everyday people across Florida will be forced to foot the bill through higher electricity bills. We urge you to take swift action to protect consumers in Florida from this shortsighted powergrab – and we thank you for your leadership.

Sincerely,

Solar Energy Industries Association (SEIA)

Vote Solar

Southern Alliance for Clean Energy

Sierra Club Florida

GRID Alternatives

Coalition for Community Solar Access (CCSA)

Florida Policy Institute

Chris Carr Attorney General 40 Capitol Square SW Atlanta, GA 30334

Dear Attorney General Carr:

We write to express our deep concern about the Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) attempt to dissolve the Solar for All program, including terminating our state's grant under that program. We urge you to use every tool at your disposal to push back against this unwarranted action that will harm families and small businesses across Georgia.

In April 2024, EPA announced that Georgia would receive \$156 million under the Solar for All program. This announcement followed a rigorous and competitive application process, during which The Capital Good Fund worked tirelessly to develop a program that would expand access to low-cost distributed energy technologies in our state. EPA ultimately awarded funds to The Capital Good Fund that promised to lower energy costs for thousands of people across Georgia. Since then, The Capital Good Fund has worked closely with EPA and other state partners to ensure that this public investment has the structure, guardrails, and oversight needed to ensure efficient and effective use of taxpayer dollars.

Georgia's Solar for All program is a historic investment in energy affordability and economic development. Thanks to this program, 16,000 households across Georgia would gain access to low-cost, reliable solar energy that would lower their electricity bills each year – all while boosting grid resilience and promoting energy independence. Given the Trump Administration's stated commitment to lowering energy costs for all Americans, the proposed termination of Georgia's Solar for All grant is baffling.

EPA's proposed termination could not come at a worse time for hardworking families and small businesses across Georgia. Solar for All funds are exclusively designated for use in low-income, rural, and other disadvantaged communities where people are already struggling to make ends meet. These investments are required to slash household electricity costs by 20 percent, lowering electricity bills for each household that benefits from the program by \$400 each year.

Across the United States, electricity rates are rapidly rising. From May 2024 to May 2025, the average price of electricity rose by .47 percent in Georgia. Soaring energy demand from data centers and extreme heat waves are straining the grid – and people in Georgia are paying the price. Investments made through Georgia's Solar for All program are a vital tool for combatting these skyrocketing energy prices.

Moreover, our state is already putting these funds to work. The Capital Good Fund has invested time, energy, and resources in developing our state's Solar for All program and ensuring that it delivers for people across Georgia. Terminating The Capital Good Fund's grant would waste

federal funding that has already been spent, denying hardworking families and small businesses the benefits of those investments.

EPA's attempt to terminate Georgia's Solar for All program is misguided and unjustified. If EPA succeeds, everyday people across Georgia will be forced to foot the bill through higher electricity bills. We urge you to take swift action to protect consumers in Georgia from this shortsighted powergrab – and we thank you for your leadership.

Sincerely,

Solar Energy Industries Association (SEIA)

Vote Solar

Southern Alliance for Clean Energy

Natural Resources Defense Council

GRID Alternatives

Coalition for Community Solar Access (CCSA)

Georgia Conservation Voters (GCV)

August 13, 2025

State of Idaho Executive Offices 700 W. Jefferson Street Boise, ID 83720

Idaho Congressional Delegation Offices Senate & House Office Buildings Washington, DC

Re: EPA's attempted withdrawal of Idaho's Solar For All funds

Dear Governor Little, Attorney General Labrador, Senators Crapo & Risch, and Congressmen Simpson & Fulcher:

We write to express our deep concern about the Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) attempt to dissolve the Solar for All program, including terminating our state's grant under that program. We urge you to use every tool at your disposal to push back against this unwarranted action that will harm families and small businesses across Idaho.

In April 2024, EPA announced that Idaho would receive \$56.54 million under the Solar for All program. This announcement followed a rigorous and competitive application process, during which the Bonneville Environmental Foundation (BEF) was selected to develop a program that would expand access to low-cost distributed energy technologies in our state. EPA ultimately awarded funds to BEF that promised to lower energy costs for thousands of people across Idaho. Since then, BEF has worked closely with EPA and other state partners to ensure that this public investment has the structure, guardrails, and oversight needed to ensure efficient and effective use of taxpayer dollars.

Idaho's Solar for All program is an historic investment in energy affordability and economic development. Thanks to this program, 15,000 people across Idaho would gain access to low-cost, reliable solar energy that would lower their electricity bills. Given the Trump Administration's stated commitment to lowering energy costs for all Americans, the proposed termination of Idaho's Solar for All grant is baffling.

EPA's proposed termination could not come at a worse time for hardworking families and small businesses across Idaho. Solar for All funds are exclusively designated for use in low-income, rural, and other disadvantaged communities where people are already struggling to make ends meet. These investments are required to slash household electricity costs by 20 percent, lowering electricity bills for each household that benefits from the program by \$400 each year.

Across the United States, electricity rates are rapidly rising. From May 2024 to May 2025, the average

price of electricity rose by 3.3 percent in Idaho, and many Idaho utilities are already pursuing higher rate increases than we have seen in years. Soaring energy demand from data centers and extreme heat waves are straining the grid – and people in Idaho are paying the price. Investments made through Idaho's Solar for All program are a vital tool for combatting these skyrocketing energy prices.

Moreover, our state is already putting these funds to work. BEF has invested time, energy, and resources in developing our state's Solar for All program and ensuring that it delivers for people across Idaho. Our organizations have participated in initial stakeholder meetings hosted by BEF to gather feedback from Idaho communities in support of the program's development. Terminating BEF's grant would waste federal funding that has already been spent, denying hardworking families and small businesses the benefits of those investments.

EPA's attempt to terminate Idaho's Solar for All program is misguided and unjustified. If EPA succeeds, everyday people across Idaho will be forced to foot the bill through higher electricity bills.

We urge you to contact Sarah Talmage at EPA Congressional Affairs and Stuart Levenbach at OMB to request that our state's fully obligated Solar For All allocation remain in place to deliver the needed energy, cost reduction, and jobs benefits for Idaho: Talmage.Sarah@epa.gov; Stuart.Levenbach@omb.eop.gov.

Please take swift action to protect consumers in Idaho from this shortsighted powergrab – and we thank you for your leadership.

Sincerely,



Kate Bowman

Regulatory Director, Interior West Vote Solar (415) 817-5060 ext. 176 kbowman@votesolar.org



Sean Gallagher

Senior Vice President of Policy Solar Energy Industries Association (SEIA) SGallagher@SEIA.org



Lisa Young

Director Idaho Sierra Club (208) 384-1023 lisa.young@sierraclub.org

(continued on next page)



Commissioner Muffy Davis

(individual sign-on)
Blaine County Commission
mdavis@co.blaine.id.us



Irene Ruiz

Executive Director Idaho Organization of Resource Councils

iruiz@iorcinfo.org



Mike Engle

Chair Portneuf Resource Council mike.w.engle@gmail.com



Shari Baber

Founder Brown Like Me cutnup40@msn.com



Cynthia Gibson

Government Relations Associate Idaho Conservation League (208) 345-6933

cgibson@idahoconservation.org



Leigh Ford

Executive Director Snake River Alliance (208) 344-9161 lford@snakeriveralliance.org



Elizabeth Jeffrey

Climate Action Coalition of the Wood River Valley (208) 309-0336 CACWRV@gmail.com



Zoe Ann Olson

Executive Director
Intermountain Fair Housing
Council
(208) 383-0695
zolson@ifhcidaho.org



Ryan McGoldrick

Program Director Conservation Voters for Idaho (208) 631-7024 ryan@cvidaho.org



Derek Goldman

Policy Associate NW Energy Coalition (206) 621-0094, ext. 105 derek@nwenergy.org



Stephanie Walsh

President
Idaho Sustainability and Energy
Coalition
(208) 521-5759
stephw@idahosec.org



Elizabeth McBride

Past president, LWVID Energy Chair, LWVUS Climate Team League of Women Voters of Idaho esmcbride2@gmail.com

(continued on next page)



Terri Ottens

Idaho Solar Owners Network Secretary/ Treasurer (208) 869-6832 tottens@amsidaho.com



Andie Wyatt

National Policy Counsel GRID Alternatives (202) 517-8857 awyatt@gridalternatives.org



Bryan Lawley

President EGT Solar (208) 795-5170 bryan@egtsolar.com



Jim Bigelow

Secretary, Board of Directors Idaho Interfaith Power and Light (541) 231-3882

JimBigelow51@gmail.com



Matt Hargarten

Vice President of Government & Public Affairs
Coalition for Community Solar
Access (CCSA)
matt@communitysolaraccess.org



Tyler Grange

Owner Idahome Energy (208) 997-6527 Tyler@idahomeenergy.com



The Rev. Sara LaWall

Minister
Boise Unitarian Universalist
Fellowship
(208) 658-1710
Minister@Boiseuu.org



Chantel Greene

Founder & CEO Xexus (208) 790-8491 xexusgreeneenergy@gmail.com



Alex Mckinley

Owner Empowered Solar (208) 901-5167 alex@empowered.solar Kwame Raoul Illinois Attorney General 500 South Second Street Springfield, IL 62701

Dear Attorney General Raoul:

We write to express our deep concern about the Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) attempt to dissolve the Solar for All program, including terminating our state's grant under that program. We urge you to use every tool at your disposal to push back against this unwarranted action that will harm families and small businesses across Illinois.

In April 2024, EPA announced that Illinois would receive \$156 million under the Solar for All program. This announcement followed a rigorous and competitive application process, during which the Illinois Finance Authority worked tirelessly to develop a program that would expand access to low-cost distributed energy technologies in our state. EPA ultimately awarded funds to the Illinois Finance Authority that promised to lower energy costs for thousands of people across Illinois. Since then, Illinois Finance Authority has worked closely with EPA and other state partners to ensure that this public investment has the structure, guardrails, and oversight needed to ensure efficient and effective use of taxpayer dollars.

Illinois's Solar for All program is a historic investment in energy affordability and economic development. Thanks to this program, thousands of households across Illinois would gain access to low-cost, reliable solar energy that would lower their electricity bills each year – all while boosting grid resilience and promoting energy independence. Given the Trump Administration's stated commitment to lowering energy costs for all Americans, the proposed termination of the federal Solar for All grant to support Illinois' program is baffling.

EPA's proposed termination could not come at a worse time for hardworking families and small businesses across Illinois. Solar for All funds are exclusively designated for use in low-income, rural, and other disadvantaged communities where people are already struggling to make ends meet. These investments are required to slash household electricity costs by 20 percent, lowering electricity bills for each household that benefits from the program by \$400 each year.

Across the United States, electricity rates are rapidly rising. From May 2024 to May 2025, the average price of electricity rose by 12.24 percent in Illinois. Soaring energy demand from data centers and extreme heat waves are straining the grid – and people in Illinois are paying the price. Investments made through the Solar for All program are a vital tool for combatting these skyrocketing energy prices.

Moreover, our state is already putting these funds to work. The Illinois Finance Authority has invested time, energy, and resources in bolstering our state's Solar for All program with federal

funds and ensuring that it delivers for people across Illinois. Terminating the Illinois Finance Authority's grant would waste federal funding, denying hardworking families and small businesses the benefits of those investments.

EPA's attempt to terminate the federal Solar for All program is harmful and unjustified. If EPA succeeds, everyday people across Illinois will be forced to foot the bill through higher electricity bills. We urge you to take swift action to protect consumers in Illinois from this shortsighted powergrab – and we thank you for your leadership.

Sincerely,

Vote Solar

StraightUp Solar

Allume Energy

Unity Solar Group

Jane Addams Senior Caucus

A Just Harvest

Slipstream

Greenlink Energy Solutions

The People's Lobby

ARF Solar

Solar Energy Industries Association (SEIA)

Coalition for Community Solar Access

Respiratory Health Association

Illinois Environmental Council

Clean Power Lake County

Natural Resources Defense Council

Central Illinois Healthy Community Alliance

Third Act Illinois

Illinois Community Solar

Sunrise Solar

GRID Alternatives

Union of Concerned Scientists

Environmental Defense Fund

ACES 4 Youth

Anthony G. Brown Attorney General 200 St. Paul Place, Baltimore, MD 21202

Dear Attorney General Brown:

We write to express our deep concern about the Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) attempt to dissolve the Solar for All program, including terminating our state's grant under that program. We urge you to use every tool at your disposal to push back against this unwarranted action that will harm families and small businesses across Maryland.

In April 2024, EPA announced that Maryland would receive \$62 million under the Solar for All program. This announcement followed a rigorous and competitive application process, during which The Maryland Clean Energy Center (MCEC) worked tirelessly to develop a program that would expand access to low-cost distributed energy technologies in our state. EPA ultimately awarded funds to MCEC that promised to lower energy costs for thousands of people across Maryland. Since then, MCEC has worked closely with EPA and other state partners to ensure that this public investment has the structure, guardrails, and oversight needed to ensure efficient and effective use of taxpayer dollars.

Maryland's Solar for All program is a historic investment in energy affordability and economic development. Thanks to this program, thousands of households across Maryland would gain access to low-cost, reliable solar energy that would lower their electricity bills each year – all while boosting grid resilience and promoting energy independence. Given the Trump Administration's stated commitment to lowering energy costs for all Americans, the proposed termination of Maryland's Solar for All grant is baffling.

EPA's proposed termination could not come at a worse time for hardworking families and small businesses across Maryland. Solar for All funds are exclusively designated for use in low-income, rural, and other disadvantaged communities where people are already struggling to make ends meet. These investments are required to slash household electricity costs by 20 percent, lowering electricity bills for each household that benefits from the program by \$400 each year.

Across the United States, electricity rates are rapidly rising. From May 2024 to May 2025, the average price of electricity rose by 8 percent in Maryland. Soaring energy demand from data centers and extreme heat waves are straining the grid – and people in Maryland are paying the price. Investments made through Maryland's Solar for All program are a vital tool for combatting these skyrocketing energy prices.

Moreover, our state is already putting these funds to work. MCEC has invested time, energy, and resources in developing our state's Solar for All program and ensuring that it delivers for people across Maryland. Terminating MCEC's grant would waste federal funding that has already been spent, denying hardworking families and small businesses the benefits of those investments.

EPA's attempt to terminate Maryland's Solar for All program is misguided and unjustified. If EPA succeeds, everyday people across Maryland will be forced to foot the bill through higher electricity bills. We urge you to take swift action to protect consumers in Maryland from this shortsighted powergrab – and we thank you for your leadership.

Sincerely,

Chesapeake Climate Action Network

Maryland League of Conservation Voters

Solar Energy Industries Association (SEIA)

Solar United Neighbors

Vote Solar

WEACT for Environmental Justice

GRID Alternatives

Appalachian Voices

Coalition for Community Solar Access (CCSA)

Interfaith Power & Light

Andrea Joy Campbell Attorney General 1 Ashburton Place, 20th Floor Boston, MA 02108

Dear Attorney General Campbell:

We write to express our deep concern about the Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) attempt to dissolve the Solar for All program, including terminating our state's grant under that program. We urge you to use every tool at your disposal to push back against this unwarranted action that will harm families and small businesses across Massachusetts.

In April 2024, EPA announced that Massachusetts would receive \$156 million under the Solar for All program. This announcement followed a rigorous and competitive application process, during which Massachusetts Department of Energy Resources (DOER) worked tirelessly to develop a program that would expand access to low-cost distributed energy technologies in our state. EPA ultimately awarded funds to DOER that promised to lower energy costs for thousands of people across Massachusetts. Since then, DOER has worked closely with EPA and other state partners to ensure that this public investment has the structure, guardrails, and oversight needed to ensure efficient and effective use of taxpayer dollars.

Massachusetts's Solar for All program is a historic investment in energy affordability and economic development. Thanks to this program, 31,000 households across Massachusetts would gain access to low-cost, reliable solar energy that would lower their electricity bills each year – all while boosting grid resilience and promoting energy independence. Given the Trump Administration's stated commitment to lowering energy costs for all Americans, the proposed termination of Massachusetts's Solar for All grant is baffling.

EPA's proposed termination could not come at a worse time for hardworking families and small businesses across Massachusetts. Solar for All funds are exclusively designated for use in low-income, rural, and other disadvantaged communities where people are already struggling to make ends meet. These investments are required to slash household electricity costs by 20 percent, lowering electricity bills for each household that benefits from the program by \$400 each year.

Across the United States, electricity rates are rapidly rising. From May 2024 to May 2025, the average price of electricity rose by 4.25 percent in Massachusetts. Soaring energy demand from data centers and extreme heat waves are straining the grid – and people in Massachusetts are paying the price. Investments made through Massachusetts's Solar for All program are a vital tool for combatting these skyrocketing energy prices.

Moreover, our state is already putting these funds to work. DOER has invested time, energy, and resources in developing our state's Solar for All program and ensuring that it delivers for people across Massachusetts. Terminating DOER's grant would waste federal funding that has already been spent, denying hardworking families and small businesses the benefits of those investments.

EPA's attempt to terminate Massachusetts's Solar for All program is misguided and unjustified. If EPA succeeds, everyday people across Massachusetts will be forced to foot the bill through higher electricity bills. We urge you to take swift action to protect consumers in Massachusetts from this shortsighted powergrab – and we thank you for your leadership.

Sincerely,

Rob Meyers- South Mountain Company

Kyle Murray-Acadia Center

Natalie Reeder-All In Energy

John Walkey - GreenRoots

David Schreiber - Jewish Climate Action Network

Trish Fields - Solar Energy Business Association of New England (SEBANE)

Isaac Baker - Resonant Energy

Kyle Wallace - PosiGen, PBC

Jenifer Bosco - National Consumer Law Center

Nathan Scott - MassEnergize

Kerry Bowie - Browning the Green Space

Claire Karl Miller - Unitarian Universalist Mass Action

Uzonna Mkparu - Terawatt

Bobby Monacella - Mothers Out Front

Fran Ludwig - Boston Catholic Climate Movement

Paula García - Union of Concerned Scientists

Jess Nahigian - Sierra Club Massachusetts

Ricki Pappo - Lexington Climate Action Network (LexCAN)

Hannah Birnbaum- Permit Power

Patricia-Maria Weinmann-Third Act Massachusetts

Sean Gallagher - Solar Energy Industries Association (SEIA)

Anne Wright – Mothers Out Front Massachusetts

Evan Vana - New England Clean Energy

Alexandra Osterman, Ashfield Energy Committee

Diana Eddowes, Solar United Neighbors

Janet Cason - 350 Central Mass

Jerrold Oppenheim- Low-Income Energy Affordability Network (LEAN)

Andie Wyatt - GRID Alternatives

Matt Hargarten, Coalition for Community Solar Access (CCSA)

Tristan Thomas, Alternatives for Community & Environment (ACE)

Lizzi Weyant, Metropolitan Area Planning Council (MAPC)

Rev. Michael Reed - Massachusetts Interfaith Power and Light

Jolette Westbrook, Environmental Defense Fund Tim Snyder, Alliance for Climate Transition (ACT) Bob Armstrong, FCCPR Climate Change Task Force Seth Handy, Handy Law, LLC Dana Nessel Michigan Attorney General 525 W Ottawa St, Lansing, MI 48933

Dear Attorney General Nessel:

We write to express our deep concern about the Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) attempt to dissolve the Solar for All program, including terminating our state's grant under that program. We urge you to use every tool at your disposal to push back against this unwarranted action that will harm families and small businesses across Michigan.

In April 2024, the EPA announced that Michigan would receive \$156 million under the Solar for All program. This announcement followed a rigorous and competitive application process, during which the State of Michigan, Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE) worked tirelessly to develop a program that would expand access to low-cost distributed energy technologies in our state. EPA ultimately awarded funds to EGLE that promised to lower energy costs for thousands of people across Michigan. Since then, EGLE has worked closely with EPA and other state partners to ensure that this public investment has the structure, guardrails, and oversight needed to ensure efficient and effective use of taxpayer dollars. Moreover, the Solar for All program helps the state make progress towards its MI Healthy Climate Plan to protect all Michiganders.

Michigan's Solar for All program is a historic investment in energy affordability and economic development. Thanks to this program, 18,000 low-income families across Michigan would gain access to low-cost, reliable solar energy that would lower their electricity bills. Residential households participating in the program are expected to receive a benefit equivalent to an average 20% reduction on their electricity bill. Given the Trump Administration's stated commitment to lowering energy costs for all Americans, the proposed termination of Michigan's Solar for All grant is baffling.

EPA's proposed termination could not come at a worse time for hardworking families and small businesses across Michigan. Solar for All funds are exclusively designated for use in low-income, rural, and other disadvantaged communities where people are already struggling to make ends meet. These investments are required to slash household electricity costs by 20 percent, lowering electricity bills for each household that benefits from the program by \$400 each year.

Across the United States, electricity rates are rapidly rising. From May 2024 to May 2025, the average price of electricity rose by 3.53 percent in Michigan. Soaring energy demand from data centers and extreme heat waves are straining the grid – and people in Michigan are paying the

price. Investments made through Michigan's Solar for All program are a vital tool for combatting these skyrocketing energy prices.

Moreover, the \$156 million Solar For All grant award was appropriated by Michigan's state legislature into EGLE's budget for fiscal year 2025, and our state is already putting these funds to work. EGLE has invested time, energy, and resources in developing our state's Solar for All program and ensuring that it delivers for people across Michigan. Terminating EGLE's grant would waste federal funding that has already been spent, denying hardworking families and small businesses the benefits of those investments.

EPA's attempt to terminate EGLE's Solar for All program is misguided and unjustified. If EPA succeeds, everyday people across Michigan will be forced to foot the bill through higher electricity bills. We urge you to take swift action to protect consumers in Michigan from this shortsighted powergrab – and we thank you for your leadership.

Sincerely,

Kris Spaulding, Owner & Founder, Brewery Vivant

Mike Berkowitz, Michigan Policy Director, Elevate

Sean Gallagher, Senior Vice President of Policy, Solar Energy Industries Association (SEIA)

Andie Wyatt, National Policy Counsel, GRID Alternatives

Matt Hargarten, Vice President of Government & Public Affairs, Coalition for Community Solar Access (CCSA)

Boratha Tan, Senior Regulatory Manager, Vote Solar

Teresa Homsi, Michigan Clinicians for Climate Action (MiCCA)

Debra Rowe, Detroit Green Skills Alliance and US Partnership for Education for Sustainable Development

Brady Watson, Senior Campaign Coordinator, Union of Concerned Scientists

Denise Keele, Executive Director, Michigan Climate Action Network

Laura Sherman, President, Michigan Energy Innovation Business Council (Michigan EIBC)

Deirdre Nieves, Director - Climate Solutions and Justice, WMEAC (West Michigan

Environmental Action Council

Will Gallmeyer, President, Green Projects Group

Sam Inglot, executive director, Progress Michigan

Elizabeth Del Buono, MD, Executive Director, Michigan Clinicians for Climate Action (MiCCA)

Derrell Slaughter, MI Clean Energy Policy Director, Natural Resources Defense Council (NRDC)

Ben Poulson, state government affairs director, Michigan League of Conservation Voters

Shimekia Nichols, Executive Director, Soulardarity

Charles Griffith, Climate and Energy Program Director, Ecology Center

Keith Ellison Attorney General 445 Minnesota Street, Suite 600, St. Paul, MN 55101

Dear Attorney General Ellison:

We write to express our deep concern about the Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) attempt to dissolve the Solar for All program, including terminating our state's grant under that program. We urge you to use every tool at your disposal to push back against this unwarranted action that will harm families and small businesses across Minnesota.

In April 2024, EPA announced that Minnesota would receive \$62,450,000 million under the Solar for All program. This announcement followed a rigorous and competitive application process, during which the Minnesota Commerce Department (COMM) Division of Energy Resources worked tirelessly to develop a program that would expand access to low-cost distributed energy technologies in our state. EPA ultimately awarded funds to COMM that promised to lower energy costs for thousands of people across Minnesota. Since then, COMM has worked closely with EPA and other state partners to ensure that this public investment has the structure, guardrails, and oversight needed to ensure efficient and effective use of taxpayer dollars.

Minnesota's Solar for All program is a historic investment in energy affordability and economic development. Thanks to this program, thousands of households across Minnesota would gain access to low-cost, reliable solar energy that would lower their electricity bills each year – all while boosting grid resilience and promoting energy independence. Given the Trump Administration's stated commitment to lowering energy costs for all Americans, the proposed termination of Minnesota's Solar for All grant is baffling.

EPA's proposed termination could not come at a worse time for hardworking families and small businesses across Minnesota. Solar for All funds are exclusively designated for use in low-income, rural, and other disadvantaged communities where people are already struggling to make ends meet. In addition to these communities, these funds would serve Tribal Nations within the state. These investments are required to slash household electricity costs by 20 percent, lowering electricity bills for each household that benefits from the program by \$400 each year.

Across the United States, electricity rates are rapidly rising. Soaring energy demand from data centers and extreme heat waves are straining the grid – and people in Minnesota are paying the price. Investments made through Minnesota's Solar for All program are a vital tool for combatting these skyrocketing energy prices.

Moreover, our state is already putting these funds to work. COMM has invested time, energy, and resources in developing our state's Solar for All program and ensuring that it delivers for people across Minnesota. Terminating COMM's grant would waste federal funding that has already been spent, denying hardworking families and small businesses the benefits of those investments.

EPA's attempt to terminate Minnesota's Solar for All program is misguided and unjustified. If EPA succeeds, everyday people across Minnesota will be forced to foot the bill through higher electricity bills. We urge you to take swift action to protect consumers in Minnesota from this shortsighted powergrab – and we thank you for your leadership.

Sincerely,

Solar Energy Industries Association (SEIA) MN350 Vote Solar

Bobby King
Minnesota State Director
Solar United Neighbors
bking@solarunitedneighbors.org
612-293-7267

Andie Wyatt
National Policy Counsel
GRID Alternatives
awyatt@gridalternatives.org

Brian Krohnke
Co-Executive Director
Community Power
brian@communitypowermn.org
612-208-2297

Tee McClenty
Executive Director
MN350 & MN350 Action
tee@mn350.org
612-440-5350

Matt Hargarten
Vice President of Government & Public Affairs
Coalition for Community Solar Access (CCSA)

matt@communitysolaraccess.org

Logan O'Grady
Executive Director
Minnesota Solar Energy Industries Association (MnSEIA)
logrady@mnseia.org
651-425-0240

Katie Kienbaum
Senior Researcher, Energy Democracy Initiative
Institute for Local Self-Reliance
kkienbaum@ilsr.org
612-808-0565

Pouya Najmaie
Policy and Regulatory Director
Cooperative Energy Futures
pouya@cooperativeenergyfutures.com
612-715-1224

Cierra Brown
Environmental Justice Strategy Manager
Black Visions
cierrabrown@blackvisionsmn.org
651-356-3396

Jahaad Gow
Renewable Energy Partners
1200 Plymouth Ave N
Minneapolis, MN 55411
jahad@renewablenrgpartners.com
612-500-7974

Robert Blake
Owner
Solar Bear
817 5th Avenue South Suite 400
Minneapolis, MN 55404
robert@solarbear.earth

Bret Pence Greater MN Director Minnesota Interfaith Power and Light 4407 East Lake Street Minneapolis, MN 55406 Laura Greene DPP Campaign Manager Solar United Neighbors Igreene@soalrunitedneighbors.org 415-672-7204

Kathryn Ringham
Elders Climate Action ~ Twin Cities
Chapter Leader
twincities@eldersclimateaction.org
651-247-2186

Jessica Fishman
Clean Energy Marketing Consultant
jessicafishmanmarketing@gmail.com
Corcoran, MN 55374
720-391-9157

Margaret Levin
State Director, Sierra Club North Star Chapter
margaret.levin@sierraclub.org
612-259-2446

Kelley Skumautz
Executive Director, Health Professionals for a Healthy Climate kelley@hpforhc.org
612-564-3478

Aaron D. Ford Attorney General 100 North Carson Street Carson City, NV 89701

Dear Attorney General Ford:

We write to express our deep concern about the Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) attempt to dissolve the Solar for All program, including terminating our state's grant under that program. We urge you to use every tool at your disposal to push back against this unwarranted action that will harm families and small businesses across Nevada.

In April 2024, EPA announced that Nevada would receive \$156 million under the Solar for All program. This announcement followed a rigorous and competitive application process, during which the Nevada Clean Energy Fund worked tirelessly to develop a program that would expand access to low-cost distributed energy technologies in our state. EPA ultimately awarded funds to Nevada Clean Energy Fund that promised to lower energy costs for thousands of households across Nevada. Since then, Nevada Clean Energy Fund has worked closely with EPA and other state partners to ensure that this public investment has the structure, guardrails, and oversight needed to ensure efficient and effective use of taxpayer dollars.

Nevada's Solar for All program is a historic investment in energy affordability and economic development. Thanks to this program, 50,000 households across Nevada would gain access to low-cost, reliable solar energy that would lower their electricity bills each year – all while boosting grid resilience and promoting energy independence. Given the Trump Administration's stated commitment to lowering energy costs for all Americans, the proposed termination of Nevada's Solar for All grant is baffling.

EPA's proposed termination could not come at a worse time for hardworking families and small businesses across Nevada. Solar for All funds are exclusively designated for use in low-income, rural, and other disadvantaged communities where people are already struggling to make ends meet. In addition to these communities, these funds would serve Tribal Nations within the state. These investments are required to slash household electricity costs by 20 percent, lowering electricity bills for each household that benefits from the program by \$400 each year.

Across the United States, electricity rates are rapidly rising. Soaring energy demand from data centers and extreme heat waves are straining the grid – and people in Nevada are paying the price. Investments made through Nevada's Solar for All program are a vital tool for combatting these skyrocketing energy prices.

Moreover, our state is already putting these funds to work. Nevada Clean Energy Fund has invested time, energy, and resources in developing our state's Solar for All program and

ensuring that it delivers for people across Nevada. Terminating Nevada Clean Energy Fund's grant would waste federal funding that has already been spent, denying hardworking families and small businesses the benefits of those investments.

EPA's attempt to terminate Nevada's Solar for All program is misguided and unjustified. If EPA succeeds, everyday people across Nevada will be forced to foot the bill through higher electricity bills. We urge you to take swift action to protect consumers in Nevada from this shortsighted powergrab – and we thank you for your leadership.

Sincerely,

s/ Chauntille Roberts
Interior West Regional Director
Vote Solar

s/ Caitlin Gatchalian Nevada Representative Southwest Energy Efficiency Project

s/ Cathy Fulkerson
Third Act Nevada Facilitator

s/ Jackie Spicer Coalition Coordinator Nevada Environmental Justice Coalition (NEJC)

s/ Sue Burtch Executive Directive Nevada NOW

s/ Dr. Mary L. House CEO CHR, Inc

s/Robbin Palmer, Ph.D. community advocate

s/Christian Solomon West Regional Director RISE

s/Laura Martin Executive Director Progressive Leadership Alliance of Nevada s/Olivia Tanager Executive Director Sierra Club Toiyabe Chapter

s/Sean Gallagher Senior Vice President of Policy Solar Energy Industries Association (SEIA)

s/Shaunda Johnson Executive Director Faith In Action Nevada

s/Estefany Carrasco-González Senior Director Chispa

s/Lauryn Kern & Jordy Dashiell Co-founder and Hub organizer Reno Sunrise Movement

s/Mary Wagner Nevada Field Organizer Moms Clean Air Force

s/Jermareon Williams Government Affairs Manager Western Resource Advocates

/s/ Alexandra M. Wyatt National Policy Counsel GRID Alternatives

/s/ Julia Hubbard Nevada Program Director Solar United Neighbors

s/ Matt Hargarten
Vice President of Government & Public Affairs
Coalition for Community Solar Access (CCSA)

s/ Jaina Moan Nevada External Affairs Director The Nature Conservancy Matthew J. Platkin Attorney General Richard J. Hughes Justice Complex 25 Market St, Trenton, NJ 08611

Dear Attorney General Platkin:

We write to express our deep concern about the Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) attempt to dissolve the Solar for All program, including terminating our state's grant under that program. We urge you to use every tool at your disposal to push back against this unwarranted action that will harm families and small businesses across New Jersey.

In April 2024, EPA announced that New Jersey would receive \$156 million under the Solar for All program. This announcement followed a rigorous and competitive application process, during which the New Jersey Board of Public Utilities (NJBPU) worked tirelessly to develop a program that would expand access to low-cost distributed energy technologies in our state. EPA ultimately awarded funds to NJBPU that promised to lower energy costs for thousands of people across New Jersey. Since then, NJBPU has worked closely with EPA and other state partners to ensure that this public investment has the structure, guardrails, and oversight needed to ensure efficient and effective use of taxpayer dollars.

New Jersey's Solar for All program is a historic investment in energy affordability and economic development. Thanks to this program, 22,000 households across New Jersey would gain access to low-cost, reliable solar energy that would lower their electricity bills each year – all while boosting grid resilience and promoting energy independence. Given the Trump Administration's stated commitment to lowering energy costs for all Americans, the proposed termination of New Jersey's Solar for All grant is baffling.

EPA's proposed termination could not come at a worse time for hardworking families and small businesses across New Jersey. Solar for All funds are exclusively designated for use in low-income, rural, and other disadvantaged communities where people are already struggling to make ends meet. These investments are required to slash household electricity costs by 20 percent, lowering electricity bills for each household that benefits from the program by \$400 each year.

Across the United States, electricity rates are rapidly rising. From May 2024 to May 2025, the average price of electricity rose by 10.16 percent in New Jersey. Soaring energy demand from data centers and extreme heat waves are straining the grid – and people in New Jersey are

paying the price. Investments made through New Jersey's Solar for All program are a vital tool for combatting these skyrocketing energy prices.

Moreover, our state is already putting these funds to work. NJBPU has invested time, energy, and resources in developing our state's Solar for All program and ensuring that it delivers for people across New Jersey. Terminating NJBPU's grant would waste federal funding that has already been spent, denying hardworking families and small businesses the benefits of those investments.

EPA's attempt to terminate New Jersey's Solar for All program is misguided and unjustified. If EPA succeeds, everyday people across New Jersey will be forced to foot the bill through higher electricity bills. We urge you to take swift action to protect consumers in New Jersey from this shortsighted powergrab – and we thank you for your leadership.

Sincerely,

NJ Work Environment Council

Jersey Renews Coalition

New Jersey Sustainable Business Network

PosiGen, PBC

Action Together New Jersey

Newark Green Team

MnM Consulting

Vote Solar

Newark Science and Sustainability, Inc.

Environment New Jersey

Permit Power

Clinicians for Climate Action NJ (CCANJ)

Solar Energy Industries Association (SEIA)

New Jersey Policy Perspective

Energy Efficiency Alliance of New Jersey GRID Alternatives

Coalition for Community Solar Access (CCSA)

Unitarian Universalist FaithAction NJ

Regional Plan Association (RPA)

Raúl Torrez Attorney General 408 Galisteo Street Villagra Building Santa Fe, NM 87501

Dear Attorney General Torrez:

First, we want to thank you for what you are doing to stand up for New Mexicans in these difficult times.

We write to express our deep concern about the Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) attempt to dissolve the Solar for All program, including terminating our state's grant under that program. We urge you to use every tool at your disposal to push back against this unwarranted action that will harm families and small businesses across New Mexico.

In April 2024, the EPA announced that New Mexico would receive \$156 million under the Solar for All program. This announcement followed a rigorous and competitive application process, during which the State of New Mexico's Energy, Minerals and Natural Resources Department (EMNRD) worked tirelessly to develop a program that would expand access to low-cost distributed energy technologies in our state. EPA ultimately awarded funds to EMNRD that promised to lower energy costs for thousands of people across New Mexico. Since then, EMNRD has worked closely with EPA and other state partners to ensure that this public investment has the structure, guardrails, and oversight needed to ensure efficient and effective use of taxpayer dollars.

New Mexico's Solar for All program is a historic investment in energy affordability and economic development. Thanks to this program, 20,000 plus households across New Mexico would gain access to low-cost, reliable solar energy that would lower their electricity bills each year – all while boosting grid resilience and promoting energy independence. Given the Trump Administration's stated commitment to lowering energy costs for all Americans, the proposed termination of New Mexico's Solar for All grant is baffling.

EPA's proposed termination could not come at a worse time for hardworking families and small businesses across New Mexico. Solar for All funds are exclusively designated for use in low-income, rural, and other disadvantaged communities where people are already struggling to make ends meet. In addition to these communities, these funds would serve Tribal Nations within the state. These investments are required to slash household electricity costs by 20 percent, lowering electricity bills for each household that benefits from the program by \$400 each year.

Across the United States, electricity rates are rapidly rising. From May 2024 to May 2025, the average price of electricity rose by 7.36 percent in New Mexico. Soaring energy demand from data centers and extreme heat waves are straining the grid – and people in New Mexico are paying the price. Investments made through New Mexico's Solar for All program are a vital tool for combating these skyrocketing energy prices.

Moreover, our state is already putting these funds to work. EMNRD has invested time, energy, and resources in developing our state's Solar for All program and ensuring that it delivers for people across New Mexico. Terminating EMNRD's grant would waste federal funding that has already been spent, denying hardworking families and small businesses the benefits of those investments.

EPA's attempt to terminate New Mexico's Solar for All program is misguided and unjustified. If EPA succeeds, everyday people across New Mexico will be forced to foot the bill through higher electricity bills. We urge you to take swift action to protect consumers in New Mexico from this shortsighted power grab – and we thank you for your leadership.

Sincerely,

Itzel Rios-Vega
Interior West Regional Director
Vote Solar
iriosvega@votesolar.org

Christian Casillas, PhD
Executive Director
Coalition of Sustainable Communities New Mexico
christian@coalitionscnm.org

T. Justin Garoutte, MPH, CPH
Climate & Energy Advocate
Conservation Voters New Mexico Education Fund
justin@cvnm.org

Glenn Schiffbauer Executive Director New Mexico Sustainable Business/Santa Fe Green Chamber of Commerce glennschiffbauer@gmail.com

Mayane Barudin
Executive Director
Sovereign Energy
mayane@sovereignenergy.org

Sylvia Ulloa

Executive Director

NM Comunidades en Acción y de Fé (CAFé)

sylvia@organizenm.org

Cara Lynch, Esq.
Attorney for Prosperity Works and Coalition for Clean Affordable Energy Lynch.cara.nm@gmail.com

Tom Solomon
Co-coordinator, 350 New Mexico
tasolomon6@gmail.com

Sean Gallagher
Senior Vice President of Policy
Solar Energy Industries Association (SEIA)
SGallagher@SEIA.org

Camilla Feibelman
Sierra Club Rio Grande Chapter
Director
camilla.feibelman@sierraclub.org

Michael Bueno Senior Manager, State Climate Policy & Strategy Environmental Defense Fund mbueno@edf.org

Shelley Mann-Lev
Executive Director
Healthy Climate New Mexico
info@healthyclimatenm.org

Sydney Tellez, Esq.
Director of Legal & Government Affairs
Single Space Strategies
sydney@singlespacestrategies.com

Hilary Firestone
Director, Western Climate & Energy
Natural Resources Defense Council
hfirestone@nrdc.org

Carlos Matutes New Mexico State Director

GreenLatinos

carlosmatutes@greenlatinos.org

Liane Jollon
Executive Director
Western Leaders Network
liane@westernleaders.org

Andie Wyatt
National Policy Counsel
GRID Alternatives

awyatt@gridalternatives.org

Matt Hargarten
Vice President of Government & Public Affairs
Coalition for Community Solar Access (CCSA)
matt@communitysolaraccess.org

Susan Nedell
Sr. Western Advocate
E2 - Environmental Entrepreneurs
snedell@e2.org

Catherine Zingg
Tribal Energy Alternatives, Policy Director
czingg@gridalternatives.org

Alysha Shaw
Campaign Director
Public Power New Mexico
alysha@publicpowernm.org

Johanna Gilligan
Deputy CEO
Homewise, Inc.
jgilligan@homewise.org

Alex Eubanks
NM Representative
Southwest Energy Efficiency Project
aeubanks@swenergy.org

Letitia James Attorney General The Capitol Albany NY 12224-0341

Dear Attorney General James:

We write to express our deep concern about the Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) attempt to dissolve the Solar for All program, including terminating our state's grant under that program. We urge you to use every tool at your disposal to push back against this unwarranted action that will harm families and small businesses across New York.

In April 2024, EPA announced that New York would receive \$249,800,000 under the Solar for All program. This announcement followed a rigorous and competitive application process, during which New York State Energy Research and Development Authority (NYSERDA) worked tirelessly to develop a program that would expand access to low-cost distributed energy technologies in our state. EPA ultimately awarded funds to NYSERDA that promised to lower energy costs for thousands of people across New York. Since then, NYSERDA has worked closely with EPA and other state partners to ensure that this public investment has the structure, guardrails, and oversight needed to ensure efficient and effective use of taxpayer dollars.

NYSERDA's Solar for All program is a historic investment in energy affordability and economic development. Thanks to this program, thousands of households across NYSERDA would gain access to low-cost, reliable solar energy that would lower their electricity bills each year – all while boosting grid resilience and promoting energy independence. Given the Trump Administration's stated commitment to lowering energy costs for all Americans, the proposed termination of NYSERDA's Solar for All grant is baffling.

EPA's proposed termination could not come at a worse time for hardworking families and small businesses across New York. Solar for All funds are exclusively designated for use in low-income, rural, and other disadvantaged communities where people are already struggling to make ends meet. These investments are required to slash household electricity costs by 20 percent, lowering electricity bills for each household that benefits from the program by \$400 each year.

Across the United States, electricity rates are rapidly rising. From May 2024 to May 2025, the average price of electricity rose by 12.16 percent in New York. Soaring energy demand from data centers and extreme heat waves are straining the grid – and people in New York are paying the price. Investments made through NYSERDA's Solar for All program are a vital tool for combatting these skyrocketing energy prices.

Moreover, our state is already putting these funds to work. NYSERDA has invested time, energy, and resources in developing our state's Solar for All program and ensuring that it delivers for people across New York. Terminating NYSERDA's grant would waste federal funding that has already been spent, denying hardworking families and small businesses the benefits of those investments.

EPA's attempt to terminate New York's Solar for All program is misguided and unjustified. If EPA succeeds, everyday people across New York will be forced to foot the bill through higher electricity bills. We urge you to take swift action to protect consumers in New York from this shortsighted powergrab – and we thank you for your leadership.

Sincerely,

Bobby Monacella, Sustainable Schools Resilient Communities Organizer, Mothers Out Front Sean Gallagher, Senior Vice President of Policy, Solar Energy Industries Association (SEIA) Stephan Roundtree, Deputy Program Director, Vote Solar

Patrick McClellan, Policy Director, New York League of Conservation Voters

Betta Broad, Association for Energy Affordability

Lisa Marshall, New Yorkers for Clean Power

Noah Ginsburg, Executive Director, New York Solar Energy Industries Association

Katherine Alford and Pat Almonrode, Co-facilitators, Third Act NYC

Michael Richardson and Liz Evans, Co-facilitators, Third Act Upstate New York

Anika Wistar-Jones, Managing Director of Here Comes Solar, Solar One

Andie Wyatt, National Policy Counsel, GRID Alternatives

T.R. Ludwig, CEO, Brooklyn SolarWorks

Adrienne Esposito, Executive Director, Citizens Campaign for the Environment

Adam Flint, Network for a Sustainable Tomorrow

Matt Hargarten, Vice President of Government & Public Affairs, Coalition for Community Solar Access (CCSA)

Joe Sackman, Executive Director, Long Island Progressive Coalition

Avni Pravin-Buck, Deputy Director, Alliance for a Green Economy

Deb Peck Kelleher, Deputy Director, Alliance for Clean Energy New York

Anshul Gupta, Policy & Research Director, New Yorkers for Clean Power

Erin Hellkamp, Associate Director, National Solar Activist Network, Solar United Neighbors

Alex Chaplin, Director of Policy and Business Development (New York), New Leaf Energy

Daniel Chu, Senior Energy Planner, NYC Environmental Justice Alliance

Rebekah Morris, Director of Climate Initiatives, Pratt Center for Community Development

Yerina Mugica, Co-Executive Director, Working Power

Kate Bartholomew, Chapter Chair, Sierra Club Atlantic Chapter

Stephan Edel, Executive Director, NY Renews Coalition

Caroline Chen, Director of Environmental Justice, New York Lawyers for the Public Interest (NYLPI)

Dorian Fulvio, Steering Committee member, 350NYC

Kathryn Kassner, Coordinator, Climate Action Team of UU Catskills

Jenille Scott, Climate Director, ALIGN Adam Flint, Director of Clean Energy Programs, Network for a Sustainable Tomorrow Long Island Progressive Coalition Jeff Jackson Attorney General 114 West Edenton Street Raleigh, NC 27603

Dear Attorney General Jackson:

We write to express our deep concern about the Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) attempt to dissolve the Solar for All program, including terminating our state's grant under that program. We urge you to use every tool at your disposal to push back against this unwarranted action that will harm families and small businesses across North Carolina.

In April 2024, EPA announced that North Carolina would receive \$156 million under the Solar for All program. This announcement followed a rigorous and competitive application process, during which the North Carolina Department Of Environmental Quality (DEQ) worked tirelessly to develop a program that would expand access to low-cost distributed energy technologies in our state. EPA ultimately awarded funds to DEQ that promised to lower energy costs for thousands of people across North Carolina. Since then, DEQ has worked closely with EPA and other state partners to ensure that this public investment has the structure, guardrails, and oversight needed to ensure efficient and effective use of taxpayer dollars.

North Carolina's Solar for All program is a historic investment in energy affordability and economic development. Thanks to this program, 12,500 households across North Carolina would gain access to low-cost, reliable solar energy that would lower their electricity bills each year – all while boosting grid resilience and promoting energy independence. Given the Trump Administration's stated commitment to lowering energy costs for all Americans, the proposed termination of North Carolina's Solar for All grant is baffling.

EPA's proposed termination could not come at a worse time for hardworking families and small businesses across North Carolina. Solar for All funds are exclusively designated for use in low-income, rural, and other disadvantaged communities where people are already struggling to make ends meet. These investments are required to slash household electricity costs by 20 percent, lowering electricity bills for each household that benefits from the program by \$400 each year.

Across the United States, electricity rates are rapidly rising. From May 2024 to May 2025, the average price of electricity rose by 2.57 percent in North Carolina. Soaring energy demand from data centers and extreme heat waves are straining the grid – and people in North Carolina are paying the price. Investments made through North Carolina's Solar for All program are a vital tool for combatting these skyrocketing energy prices.

Moreover, our state is already putting these funds to work. DEQ has invested time, energy, and resources in developing our state's Solar for All program and ensuring that it delivers for people

across North Carolina. Terminating DEQ's grant would waste federal funding that has already been spent, denying hardworking families and small businesses the benefits of those investments.

EPA's attempt to terminate North Carolina's Solar for All program is misguided and unjustified. If EPA succeeds, everyday people across North Carolina will be forced to foot the bill through higher electricity bills. We urge you to take swift action to protect consumers in North Carolina from this shortsighted powergrab – and we thank you for your leadership.

Sincerely,

Appalachian Voices
Mothers Out Front
NC League of Conservation Voters
Solar Energy Industries Association (SEIA)
Vote Solar
North Carolina Sierra Club
Southern Alliance for Clean Energy
Environmental Defense Fund
Natural Resources Defense Council
GRID Alternatives
NC Conservation Network
Everblue
Coalition for Community Solar Access (CCSA)
Down Home NC

David Sunday Attorney General 16th Floor, Strawberry Square Harrisburg, PA 17120

Dear Attorney General Sunday:

We write to express our deep concern about the Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) attempt to dissolve the Solar for All program, including terminating our state's grant under that program. We urge you to use every tool at your disposal to push back against this unwarranted action that will harm families and small businesses across Pennsylvania.

In April 2024, EPA announced that Pennsylvania would receive \$156 million under the Solar for All program. This announcement followed a rigorous and competitive application process, during which the Pennsylvania Energy Development Authority (PEDA) worked tirelessly to develop a program that would expand access to low-cost distributed energy technologies in our state. EPA ultimately awarded funds to PEDA that promised to lower energy costs for thousands of people across Pennsylvania. Since then, PEDA has worked closely with EPA and other state partners to ensure that this public investment has the structure, guardrails, and oversight needed to ensure efficient and effective use of taxpayer dollars.

Pennsylvania's Solar for All program is a historic investment in energy affordability and economic development. Thanks to this program, 14,000 households across Pennsylvania would gain access to low-cost, reliable solar energy that would lower their electricity bills each year – all while boosting grid resilience and promoting energy independence. Given the Trump Administration's stated commitment to lowering energy costs for all Americans, the proposed termination of Pennsylvania's Solar for All grant is baffling.

EPA's proposed termination could not come at a worse time for hardworking families and small businesses across Pennsylvania. Solar for All funds are exclusively designated for use in low-income, rural, and other disadvantaged communities where people are already struggling to make ends meet. These investments are required to slash household electricity costs by 20 percent, lowering electricity bills for each household that benefits from the program by \$400 each year.

Across the United States, electricity rates are rapidly rising. From May 2024 to May 2025, the average price of electricity rose by 3.82 percent in Pennsylvania. Soaring energy demand from data centers and extreme heat waves are straining the grid – and people in Pennsylvania are paying the price. Investments made through Pennsylvania's Solar for All program are a vital tool for combatting these skyrocketing energy prices.

Moreover, our state is already putting these funds to work. PEDA has invested time, energy, and resources in developing our state's Solar for All program and ensuring that it delivers for people

across Pennsylvania. Terminating PEDA's grant would waste federal funding that has already been spent, denying hardworking families and small businesses the benefits of those investments.

EPA's attempt to terminate Pennsylvania's Solar for All program is misguided and unjustified. If EPA succeeds, everyday people across Pennsylvania will be forced to foot the bill through higher electricity bills. We urge you to take swift action to protect consumers in Pennsylvania from this shortsighted powergrab – and we thank you for your leadership.

Sincerely, Pennsylvania Solar Center Center for Coalfield Justice Vote Solar Jewish Earth Alliance- PA PennFuture Philadelphia Solar Energy Association Solar Energy Industries Association (SEIA) Conservation Voters of PA Clean Air Action Clean Air Council Citizens' Climate Lobby Chester County **Evergreen Action** Solar United Neighbors Sierra Club Pennsylvania Chapter Eastern PA Coalition for Abandoned Mine Reclamation (EPCAMR)

Quaker Action Mid-Atlantic Region

Eco-Justice Collaborative of the Philadelphia Yearly Meeting

Ohio River Valley Institute

Citizens' Climate Organization, Philadelphia Chapter

Clean Water Action

Pennsylvania Interfaith Power & Light

Third Act Pennsylvania

Physicians for Social Responsibility Pennsylvania

Keystone Energy Efficiency Alliance

GRID Alternatives

Appalachian Voices

Group Against Smog & Pollution

Coalition for Community Solar Access (CCSA)

Audubon Mid-Atlantic

Putting Down Roots

350 Pittsburgh

Alan Wilson South Carolina Attorney General 1000 Assembly Street, Room 519 Columbia, S.C. 29201

Dear Attorney General Wilson:

We write to express our deep concern about the Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) attempt to dissolve the Solar for All program, including terminating our state's grant under that program. We urge you to use every tool at your disposal to push back against this unwarranted action that will harm families and small businesses across South Carolina.

In April 2024, EPA announced that South Carolina would receive \$124,440,000 million under the Solar for All program. This announcement followed a rigorous and competitive application process, during which the South Carolina Office of Resilience (SCOR) worked tirelessly to develop a program that would expand access to low-cost distributed energy technologies in our state. EPA ultimately awarded funds to SCOR that promised to lower energy costs for thousands of households across South Carolina. Since then, SCOR has worked closely with EPA and other state partners to ensure that this public investment has the structure, guardrails, and oversight needed to ensure efficient and effective use of taxpayer dollars.

South Carolina's Solar for All program is a historic investment in energy affordability and economic development. Thanks to this program, families across South Carolina would gain access to low-cost, reliable solar energy that would lower their electricity bills each year – all while boosting grid resilience and promoting energy independence. Given the Trump Administration's stated commitment to lowering energy costs for all Americans, the proposed termination of South Carolina's Solar for All grant is baffling.

EPA's proposed termination could not come at a worse time for hardworking families and small businesses across South Carolina. Solar for All funds are exclusively designated for use in low-income, rural, and other disadvantaged communities where people are already struggling to make ends meet. These investments are required to slash household electricity costs by 20 percent, lowering electricity bills for each household that benefits from the program by \$400 each year.

Across the United States, electricity rates are rapidly rising. From May 2024 to May 2025, the average price of electricity rose by 11.82 percent in South Carolina. Soaring energy demand from data centers and extreme heat waves are straining the grid – and people in South Carolina are paying the price. Investments made through South Carolina's Solar for All program are a vital tool for combatting these skyrocketing energy prices.

Moreover, our state is already putting these funds to work. SCOR has invested time, energy, and resources in developing our state's Solar for All program and ensuring that it delivers for people across South Carolina. Terminating SCOR's grant would waste federal funding that has already been spent, denying hardworking families and small businesses the benefits of those investments.

EPA's attempt to terminate South Carolina's Solar for All program is misguided and unjustified. If EPA succeeds, everyday people across South Carolina will be forced to foot the bill through higher electricity bills. We urge you to take swift action to protect consumers in South Carolina from this shortsighted powergrab – and we thank you for your leadership.

Sincerely,

Conservation Voters of South Carolina Solar Energy Industries Association (SEIA) Vote Solar Southern Alliance for Clean Energy Coalition for Community Solar Access (CCSA) Derek Brown Attorney General Utah State Capitol Complex 350 North State Street Suite 230 SLC UT 84114

Dear Attorney General Brown:

We write to express our deep concern about the Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) attempt to dissolve the Solar for All program, including terminating our state's grant under that program. We urge you to use every tool at your disposal to push back against this unwarranted action that will harm families and small businesses across Utah.

In April 2024, EPA announced that Utah would receive \$62.45 million under the Solar for All program. This announcement followed a rigorous and competitive application process, during which the Utah Office Of Energy Development worked tirelessly to develop a program that would expand access to low-cost distributed energy technologies in our state. EPA ultimately awarded funds to Utah Office Of Energy Development that promised to lower energy costs for thousands of households across Utah. Since then, the Utah Office Of Energy Development has worked closely with EPA and other state partners to ensure that this public investment has the structure, guardrails, and oversight needed to ensure efficient and effective use of taxpayer dollars.

Utah's Solar for All program is a historic investment in energy affordability and economic development. Thanks to this program low-income families across Utah would gain access to low-cost, reliable solar energy that would lower their electricity bills. Given the Trump Administration's stated commitment to lowering energy costs for all Americans, the proposed termination of Utah's Solar for All grant is baffling.

EPA's proposed termination could not come at a worse time for hardworking families and small businesses across Utah. Solar for All funds are exclusively designated for use in low-income, rural, and other disadvantaged communities where people are already struggling to make ends meet. In addition to these communities, these funds would serve Tribal Nations within the state. These investments are required to slash household electricity costs by 20 percent, lowering electricity bills for each household that benefits from the program by \$400 each year.

Across the United States, electricity rates are rapidly rising. From May 2024 to May 2025, the average price of electricity rose by 15.24 percent in Utah. Soaring energy demand from data centers and extreme heat waves are straining the grid – and people in Utah are paying the price. Investments made through Utah's Solar for All program are a vital tool for combatting these skyrocketing energy prices.

Moreover, our state is already putting these funds to work. The Utah Office Of Energy Development has invested time, energy, and resources in developing our state's Solar for All program and ensuring that it delivers for people across Utah. Terminating Utah Office Of Energy Development's grant would waste federal funding that has already been spent, denying hardworking families and small businesses the benefits of those investments.

EPA's attempt to terminate Utah's Solar for All program is misguided and unjustified. If EPA succeeds, everyday people across Utah will be forced to foot the bill through higher electricity bills. We urge you to take swift action to protect consumers in Utah from this shortsighted powergrab – and we thank you for your leadership.

Sincerely,

Solar Energy Industries Association (SEIA)

Vote Solar

GRID Alternatives

Coalition for Community Solar Access (CCSA)

Jason Miyares Attorney General 202 North 9th Street Richmond, Virginia 23219

Dear Attorney General Miyares:

We write to express our deep concern about the Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) attempt to dissolve the Solar for All program, including terminating our state's grant under that program. We urge you to use every tool at your disposal to push back against this unwarranted action that will harm families and small businesses across Virginia.

In April 2024, EPA announced that Virginia would receive \$156 million under the Solar for All program. This announcement followed a rigorous and competitive application process, during which Virginia Energy worked tirelessly to develop a program that would expand access to low-cost distributed energy technologies in our state. EPA ultimately awarded funds to Virginia Energy that promised to lower energy costs for thousands of households across Virginia. Since then, Virginia Energy has worked closely with EPA and other state partners to ensure that this public investment has the structure, guardrails, and oversight needed to ensure efficient and effective use of taxpayer dollars.

Virginia's Solar for All program is a historic investment in energy affordability and economic development. Thanks to this program low-income families across Virginia would gain access to low-cost, reliable solar energy that would lower their electricity bills. Given the Trump Administration's stated commitment to lowering energy costs for all Americans, the proposed termination of Virginia's Solar for All grant is baffling.

EPA's proposed termination could not come at a worse time for hardworking families and small businesses across Virginia. Solar for All funds are exclusively designated for use in low-income, rural, and other disadvantaged communities where people are already struggling to make ends meet. These investments are required to slash household electricity costs by 20 percent, lowering electricity bills for each household that benefits from the program by \$400 each year.

Across the United States, electricity rates are rapidly rising. From May 2024 to May 2025, the average price of electricity rose by 3.08 percent in Virginia. Soaring energy demand from data centers and extreme heat waves are straining the grid – and people in Virginia are paying the price. Investments made through Virginia's Solar for All program are a vital tool for combatting these skyrocketing energy prices.

Moreover, our state is already putting these funds to work. Virginia Energy has invested time, energy, and resources in developing our state's Solar for All program and ensuring that it delivers for people across Virginia. Terminating Virginia Energy's grant would waste federal

funding that has already been spent, denying hardworking families and small businesses the benefits of those investments.

EPA's attempt to terminate Virginia's Solar for All program is misguided and unjustified. If EPA succeeds, everyday people across Virginia will be forced to foot the bill through higher electricity bills. We urge you to take swift action to protect consumers in Virginia from this shortsighted powergrab – and we thank you for your leadership.

Sincerely,

Appalachian Voices
Chesapeake Climate Action Network
Virginia League of Conservation Voters
Virginia Interfaith Power & Light
Mothers Out Front VA
Sierra Club Virginia Chapter
Virginia Conservation Network
Solar United Neighbors of Virginia
Solar Energy Industries Association (SEIA)
Vote Solar
Natural Resources Defense Council
Virginia Clean Cities Coalition
Climate Action Alliance of the Valley
GRID Alternatives
Coalition for Community Solar Access (CCSA)

Josh Kaul Wisconsin Attorney General 7 West Main Street, Madison, WI 53703

Dear Attorney General Kaul:

We write to express our deep concern about the Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) attempt to dissolve the Solar for All program, including terminating our state's grant under that program. We urge you to use every tool at your disposal to push back against this unwarranted action that will harm families and small businesses across Wisconsin.

In April 2024, EPA announced that Wisconsin would receive \$62.4 million under the Solar for All program. This announcement followed a rigorous and competitive application process, during which the Wisconsin Economic Development Corporation (WEDC) worked tirelessly to develop a program that would expand access to low-cost distributed energy technologies in our state. EPA ultimately awarded funds to WEDC that promised to lower energy costs for thousands of people across Wisconsin. Since then, WEDC has worked closely with EPA and other state partners to ensure that this public investment has the structure, guardrails, and oversight needed to ensure efficient and effective use of taxpayer dollars.

Wisconsin's Solar for All program is a historic investment in energy affordability and economic development. Thanks to this program, 15,000 households across Wisconsin would gain access to low-cost, reliable solar energy that would lower their electricity bills. Given the Trump Administration's stated commitment to lowering energy costs for all Americans, the proposed termination of Wisconsin's Solar for All grant is baffling.

EPA's proposed termination could not come at a worse time for hardworking families and small businesses across Wisconsin. Solar for All funds are exclusively designated for use in low-income, rural, and other disadvantaged communities where people are already struggling to make ends meet. These investments are required to slash (reduce instead of slash?) household electricity costs by 20 percent, lowering electricity bills for each household that benefits from the program by \$400 each year.

Across the United States, electricity rates are rapidly rising. From May 2024 to May 2025, the average price of electricity rose by 6.26 percent in Wisconsin. Soaring energy demand from data centers and extreme heat waves are straining the grid – and people in Wisconsin are paying the price. Investments made through Wisconsin's Solar for All program are a vital tool for combatting these skyrocketing energy prices.

Moreover, our state is already putting these funds to work. WEDC has invested time, energy, and resources in developing our state's Solar for All program and ensuring that it delivers for people across Wisconsin. Terminating WEDC's grant would waste federal funding that has

already been spent, denying hardworking families and small businesses the benefits of those investments.

EPA's attempt to terminate Wisconsin's Solar for All program is misguided and unjustified. If EPA succeeds, everyday people across Wisconsin will be forced to foot the bill through higher electricity bills. We urge you to take swift action to protect consumers in Wisconsin from this shortsighted powergrab – and we thank you for your leadership.

Sincerely,
RENEW Wisconsin
Elevate
Slipstream
Solar Energy Industries Association (SEIA)
Vote Solar
GRID Alternatives
Climate Power
Coalition for Community Solar Access (CCSA)
Union of Concerned Scientists